STONEYBROOK VILLAGE OWNERS ASSOCIATION
Board of Directors Meeting, Tuesday, January 15, 2008

Attendance:  Board Members – Darrel Bibler, Karen Stephenson, Virginia Walter;

TMG – Lynda DuLong; and owners – Doreene Carpenter, Jim & Lois Palermo, RobinJeanne Parks, Milosh & Jeanne Popovich, Charlie Taft, Chuck Van de Wetering and Ray Walter.

Call to order: The regular board meeting was called to order at 9:05 a.m. by president, Karen Stephenson.

Minutes of 12-18-07:  Approved as corrected.  Under Finance Report, the correct figure for pool expenses YTD should be $12,103.

Owner Input: Lights are being left on when buildings are unoccupied.
Insurance – Annual costs would be increased by $1,600 to add flood insurance and $404 to add earthquake insurance.  No action was taken.
Financials – No report as "financials" had not arrived in time for review.  The Board has appointed Jim Lehmann as Chair of the Finance Committee.  Board members Karen Stephenson and Darrel Bibler will serve on the committee.

Sprinkler head replacement is to be covered as a landscaping cost.  The Board is waiting for the 2008 TruGreen contract. Bark dust will be handled under a separate contract.

Committee Reports:

ARC:  Three requests were processed including one for cancellation of a prior request.  Mike Topits, of XL Management for the ALF has met with ARC to discuss various issues.  The Garden Committee and ARC are meeting to make a recommendation to the Board on how to screen garden supplies, equipment and the refuse container.

Communications:

1. Election recommendations were that in future there be an Election Committee to oversee the process and that provision is made for having secret ballots.

2. Clubhouse hours need to be decided upon and posted.  
3. Rules for billiard table use need to be decided upon and posted.
4. The subject line for future Email Directory mailings will read “STONEYBROOK” followed by the subject of the email so as to be easily recognized by recipients.
5. Single-family assessments are $110 monthly for 2008.  This information was in the proposed budget by adding the Common Area assessment of $73 and the S-F $37.
6. The mossy walkway areas around the Clubhouse are being powerwashed.
7. The committee was asked to report the percentage of our members contacted when the Email Directory list is used.
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Landscape:  There was no report from the chair.  Printed information is to be sent with the next Stoneybrook mailing.

Garden:  RobinJeanne wishes to purchase a garden cart for the garden.  The cart and garden supplies are to be charged against the garden’s budget line.  Volunteers are needed to use rototillers and to add mulch to the boxes.
Pond Status – the pumps have been repaired and are to be reinstalled.

Pool Status – The HVAC system has been serviced.
A Clubhouse/Pool Committee has been named with Milosh and Jeanne Popovich serving as co-chair.  They will provide oversight of the facilities and will receive and process your concerns and complaints.

Management Report:  Issues not covered earlier in the meeting include:

1. Key Card Reader – proposals are pending.

2. TruGreen Contract – Lynda will follow up.

3. Clubhouse Inspections – will be done by Ben Wells, TMG employee, after each function and concerns will be reported to the Clubhouse/Pool Committee.

4. Storage Closet – updated instructions to be printed and posted.

5. The tables in the Clubhouse, including card tables, have all been washed.

6. Garden pests in a lawn were treated – Lynda will confirm billing was done correctly.

7. The Board approved the request for power washing around the Clubhouse. Also, it seemed appropriate to have an ice removal product available for the Clubhouse area.
8. Delinquency – a lien has been filed against an unresolved delinquency.

9. TruGreen billing for 2007 to be reviewed by Finance Chair.

10. A property tax question regarding our common property will be researched by Virginia Walter.

11. The “monument” (Stoneybrook entrance) sign lights are out and on the repair list.
12. Virginia thanked Lynda for the “action list” she provided after the December Board meeting.

Closing Remarks
Karen would like to see additional committees formed in order to increase our members’ involvement in the community and to spread the work load. Suggestions included helping with information when residents needed help with caring for their property and a Memorial/Honor Committee for those who want to gift to the pond-planned improvements of a bog, etc.  Contact Karen to volunteer or make suggestions. 
Meeting was adjourned at 11:20 a.m.

Recorded by Lois Palermo, Recording Secretary

Submitted by Virginia Walter, Board Secretary

Next Board meeting is February 19, 2008 at 9:00 a.m.
